Secretariat minutes September 2022
Present:  Deirdre (facilitator), Catherine, Rachel, Mick, Gerry, Mick, (Ruth and Beatriz).
Apologies:  John, Ernie, Steve
Minutes
1.  Agree minutes from the June meeting:  Proposed by Mick, Seconded by Catherine. June minutes posted on the PPN Website here.
2.  Jamie Moore made a presentation to the Secretariat with recommendations on the review of the Dublin City PPN constitution and asked for feedback.  A sub-committee of Catherine, Deirdre and Gerry was formed to collate feedback for Jamie, ahead of the November Plenary where the new constitution will be presented.
3.  Updates from the Resource Worker/Support Worker:
a) Franzi O’Donnell is now the Manager of DCVC, replacing Edwina Dewart, who is on a career break for one year.
b) The SLA between DCVC/PPN/DCC was signed over the summer (it had been agreed previously, but the paper work was completed in July/Aug).
c)  The additional once-off funding from DCC, of 55 K was transferred in July.  The Secretariat agreed that the tender for Project One of this funding can be posted on Activelink asap.  
d)  The autumn series of events are here 
e)  The Secretariat agreed to pay an unpaid invoice of €2460 from 2019/2020 out of the 2022 budget as per request from DCC, via email.
f)  Sadly, Beatriz leaves the PPN on 20 October, as she will leave Dublin and continue with her travels.  The Secretariat wish her well.
Updates from the Secretariat
Gerry would like to begin each Secretariat meeting, with the facilitator taking a few moments to focus everyone on the mission of the PPN, to represent, educate and network.  People come to the meetings after work/after a full day and it could be a strong way to bring everyone into the remote meeting, together.  Deirdre to try and open next month’s meeting in this way.
Gerry has also been asked, by the Secretariat National Network to represent them on the National Advisory Group (NAG).  He would also like to continue as liaison person between the Secretariat and the resource officer, in the weekly Friday meetings.
Mick would like to ask the Secretariat for more support for the Disability Thematic Group:  and the following three suggestions were made.  The DTG could be the subject of a film by Paul Woodward (who has four out of five of the films decided), the DTG could invite members of DCC to their meetings (Ruth can provide admin support for this), and a facilitator will be engaged in late 2022/2023 to assist the DTG and the other linkage/thematic group.  Mick to take these three suggestions back to the DTG to see if everyone agrees with these supports.
Catherine updated the Secretariat on the Bank of Motions project, which is going well.  The herbicide motion is the one chosen as the pilot, and a map of different council’s responses to the motion is being created.  This map ranges from full compliance to no compliance and will serve as way to check where motions are working well and less well.  There is an in-person environmental representatives meting on 08 October, in Athlone, and Catherine will send out further details about this event.
The National PPN Conference, is being held on 21/22 October, and we have two remaining places.
4.  Any other business:  no other business to discuss.
5.  Date of the next meeting (Tuesday 11 October 2022).
6.  Close the meeting 
